
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​​January 2, 2020 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Daniel Levasseur at 1800 hours.  There were 38 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplin Charlie presented a prayer.

POW/MIA ceremony was recited by Director Dan.

The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Dan Levasseur - present
Assistant Gerald Turnage – present

Secretary Debbie Alderson – excused
Treasurer Sherry Faughn – excused
Sgt-At-Arms Paula Harmon – present

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Assistant Sgt-At-Arms - Bill Plate
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Webmaster - Nancy Bates

Safety Office – Dave Neighbors

The Director introduced new members:

None
Guests: Mark Birmingham, he is a ride captain for the Patriot Guard and supports the ALR.  He is retired Air Force.
January birthdays were recognized:

Harvey Bates
Betty Powell

Carolyn Rost

Secretary’s Report

In the absence of Debbie Alderson, Secretary, Director Dan asked for motion on the minutes of the Christmas Party in December.
MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg moved the minutes be accepted as presented.  Bill Watkins seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Treasurer’s Report

In the absence of the Treasurer Sherry Faughn, Director Dan reported the Chapter had $1,962.54 as of 1/1/2020.
MOTION:  Steve Spayde  moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Don Cryderman seconded the motion and the motion passed.
Asst. Director’s  Report

Assistant Director Gerald Turnage
	
	Hours
	Dollars
	Miles
	Biles
	# People

	November total
	155
	0
	225
	1
	32

	December total
	150
	0
	712
	11
	12

	Annual Grand Total
	5,891.5
	15,447
	120,855
	553
	821


Assistant Director Gerald announced

1) A date will be set for taking items to the Mexico Veterans Home (i.e. lap blankets, hot sauce, candy, cookies, puddings, etc.)

2) There will be a Parts Swap at the Post on January 25, 8:00 am – 2:00 pm. Cost is $10 per table.  Vendors are being solicited to attend.

3) On February 8 there will be a Korn Hole tournament or a Pitch tournament.

4) On February 15 will be the Valentine’s Day Dinner/Dance.

Judge Advocate Report

Judge Advocate Richard Derks reported he would be presenting the changes to the bylaws.  The changes will be presented at the next meeting, then he will send an email and the next meeting there will be vote.  A cope must be sent to the Post Executive Committee.
Sgt. At Arms Report

Sgt. At Arms Paula Harmon reported she had some patches for sale and they are going for $1.00.  She is trying to lower our inventory of pins and patches.
Historian Report

Historian Barbara Turnage had no report.  She is posting pictures to the Face Book page.
Chaplin R
Chaplin Charlie Lindquist reminded us that we do not know what the new year has in store for us.  Prepare yourself for the worse and expect the best. Remember that God and God alone is our strength when all resources fail us. God is our helper, place your strength and trust in our God.
Webmaster’s Report

Webmaster Nancy Bates reported she has put the 2020 Chapter Challenge on the website.
Ride Captain

Ride Captain Dave Neighbors reported the following:

1) Short story!!!  

2) He left a survey at the sign-in table concerning the types of rides the members would like to take, i.e. ½ day, full day, overnight.  Please fill out the form.

3) Dave announced that the Ride the Temp ride was a good one.  It was planned by Director Dan. Road Captain was Vince Rost, tail gunner was Jim Rosenberg. Rick Derks was a road guard.

4) Dave talked about riding in the staggered formation.  This allows for several things:

a) It allows for the bike behind you to see any obstacles up ahead.

b) On corners it allows a full lane for turning.

c) Hold formation – no big gaps – watch your mirrors, if there is a gap slow down and allow the slower bike to get caught up, the ones in front will slow down also to avoid the sling-shot effect.
d) Don’t ride side by side – reason does not allow for swerving around obstacles.

e) If someone pulls out of the staggered formation zig-zag right or left to get the staggered formation back in sync.

f) Use hand signals in addition to your blinkers. 

g) In a staggered formation the gap between you and the bike in front of you should be 2-4 seconds, depending on your speed, 1-2 seconds between you and the bike to your right or left.  This will keep cars out of the formation.

h) Ride your own speed, what is comfortable for you.  Don’t have a passenger until you are comfortable with someone on behind you.

i) Road guards should have their flashers on.

j) Always be courteous to all cars as we are representing the American Legion and the American Legion Riders.
Committee Reports:

Fallen Riders Scholarship Committee had no report.
Old Business  

No old business.
​New Business
Director Dan read a thank you letter from the Auxiliary for our donation to the gifts for the Veterans in local nursing homes.

Director Dan announced:

1) Sunday, January 5, will be District 8 meeting at Post 5 at 1:00 pm.  2)

2) Mexico Veterans Home visit was discussed.  It was decided the date for delivery would be tentative January 11 with a snow date of January 18. We will eat lunch with the veterans ($5.00), will leave around 9:30 am. More information on times will be forth coming.  We are delivery 55 lap blankets, 15 bottles of hot sauce and two big boxes of cookies, candy, crackers, puddings, etc.)  Will probably need a cage to carry the gifts.

Carolyn Rost noted the packages were very much appreciated by each veteran.  She noted about 40% of the veterans teared up when presented the package.  Our donated was greatly appreciated by the veterans.

Paula Harmon announced that effect immediately a child can only be members of the SAL and Auxiliary on the grandfather’s service, no longer great-grandfather.   If a child is already a member on the great-grandfather they will be grandfathered in and remain members.
Director Dan announced the quilt donated to the Chapter will be raffled off until Valentine’s Day Dinner/Dance.  The drawing will be held at that time.

Director Dan announced that Paula Harmon was the Rider of the Year with second place going to Donny Harmon and 3rd place to Larry Alderson.  Director Dan thanked Jodel Rosenberg who counted all the numbers.

Director Dan reminded us – Do better together.  He introduced Patriot Guard Riders, Mark Birmingham and Bill Stucker.  Bill is a member of Post 5 and Chapter 5.  He is a ride captain of the Patriot Guard.  

1) Bill reported that the Patriot Guard tried to collaborate on missions with the Riders. They support the families. Bill announced that Brigadier General Ron _________ passed away from cancer.  There will be an evening visitation on Wednesday, January 8 with funeral service on Thursday, January 9, at 10:00 a.m.  He has a National Guard background and he thought some of you might have known him.
2) Mark said that he has seen a lot of our members on missions and thanked the Chapter for their attendances.  Mark reports that sometime there may be only 1 or 2 people present but it means so much to the families. Mark said they stand in honor of you, you put your life on the line and you deserve the respect.  The Patriot Guard is not allowed to solicit missions, but must be a request from the family.
Leon DeLong gave a short rundown on the possible National Cemetery expansion.  On January 14 the Parks Commission will vote to give the National Cemetery property to expand.  This property will double the amount of room in the cemetery.  He is asking for 5-6 members from the military organizations in town to attend the meeting.  The meeting starts at 1630 and Leon is asking the members to be there by 1615.  Meeting is at the Links.  Each group will have a spokesperson who will give a short 3-4 minute talk.  If you wish to attend the meeting, contact Director Dan.  Wear your vests.
On January 25, 2020 there will be Parts Swap.  Director Dan needs a 3-4 person committee (serving chili, taking money, etc.)  
February 8 will be a Korn Hole tournament (this was decided after a show of hands by members present).   There will be more information to follow.

February 15 will be the Valentine’s Dinner/Dance at the Legion.  The menu will be Lasagna and Chicken Alfredo, salad and dessert.  Jodel Rosenberg is the chairperson for this event.

Director Dan is very interested in us doing a bike night every month during weather permitting months. There is on  e at Larry’s Honda and HD in Columbia.  He is looking for a chairperson for this event.  Please contact Director Dan if interested.

Director Dan is looking at a Pub Crawl at the end of April, first of May to raise money.  Director Dan needs a chairperson for this event.

A vote for Big Whiskey, Prison Brews and Echo Lounge was taken by show of hands.  Big Whiskey was the winner.  Leon DeLong said when we are deciding on places to eat we might want to think about paying back the businesses that have helped us in the past (i.e. free breakfast at Prison Brews after the laying of the Wreaths at the National Cemetery.)

Randy Owens presented a plan to have patches designed and made for Mike Lundy, who was the person behind getting the Vietnam Wall in Perryville.   He was a SAL member and a Rider member.  Randy would like the Chapter to have 100 patches made.  
MOTION:  Jodel Rosenberg moved the chapter have 100 patches made in memory of Mike Lundy.   Steve Spayde seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Riders Cook Night will be January 24.
Assistant Director Gerald announced that he and Barbara made candy for Christmas.  They brought some with them and said to help yourself!  Thank you Turnages!

50/50 raffle

Sgt. At Arms Paula Harmon had someone draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $76/$38 in the raffle and it was won by Director Dan.
A closing prayer was presented by Chaplin Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1910 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, February 6 at 6:00 pm.
Chapter Five Officers

Director . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Dan Levasseur
(dan.j.levasseur@gmail.com)
Asst. Director . . . . . . . . . . 
Gerald Turnage
(ggturnage@gmail.com)
Secretary . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Debbie Alderson 
(dalderson49@gmail.com)

Treasurer . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Sherry Faughn
(Faughn.Sherry27@yahoo.com)

Sgt-at-Arms . . . . . . . . . . . .
Paula Harmon

(pharmon0286@gmail.com)
Chaplain . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Charlie Lindquist
(idrawfaces@yahoo.com)

Historian . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Barbara Turnage
(beahappy408@yahoo.com)
Judge Advocate . . . . . . . . .
Rick Derks

(Rick.Derks@gmail.com)
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)


